September 2022

Dear Praying Friends,

Let me begin by thanking you for your continued support. What the LORD has been able to do through our ministry is made possible in large part to your constant prayers and sacrificial giving. We do not take lightly what you do to help our ministry. You are the human instrumentation that the LORD uses to fulfill His work and will in our lives.

This summer we were able to hold 3 tent meetings. These were held in Newell, Lake Norden and Faulkton. Our first meeting was in Newell and is located on the west side of the state with a population of 584. Due to rain, we were not able to put the tent up for the first night so we set up chairs and the sound system in a pavilion. Each night was well attended, and our attendance on Thursday was 42. We rejoice that a man got saved on Thursday night.

We had visiting groups come to help during each week of meetings. They were able to help pass out flyers, assist during vacation Bible school and help during the evening services. We are already making plans for next summer; so if your church would like to send a group to help for a summer meeting, please contact me, and we can see what works in the schedule. Also, please pray that the LORD will give us direction to which towns we will hold meetings in next summer.

August was a very busy month as I found myself traveling in every possible direction and by the end of the month had driven over 8,000 miles. One trip was to Bowie, TX where I dropped off our daughter Becky at Baptist Bible Translators Institute. She is going to take their 9 month program with hopes that she can intern on the mission field working with orphans. Please pray that LORD will help provide the finances for her schooling and direction after she is finished with the program.

Please pray for us as we continue to seek His direction to reach the hundreds of small towns in South Dakota.

In Christ,

Benji Beaudoin